Wellington Town Council Meeting 12 November 2018
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WELLINGTON TOWN COUNCIL

                28 Fore Street, Wellington, Somerset TA21 8AQ

Tel: 01823 662855
E-mail: info@wellingtontowncouncil.co.uk

COUNCIL MEETING

You are summoned to attend a meeting of Wellington Town Council to be held in the main hall of the United Reformed Church in Fore Street, Wellington on Monday 12 November 2018 at 7p.m.
*Please note change of usual date

Kathryn Hemensley
Town Clerk
AGENDA
1. APOLOGIES
2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

To receive declarations of personal or prejudicial interests, in accordance with the Code of Conduct. The usual declarations made by members are set out at the end of the agenda.
3. MINUTES

To confirm the minutes of Council Planning and Council on 1 October 2018 (copies attached)
4. TOWN MAYOR’S ANNOUNCEMENTS 

5. POLICE REPORT 
6. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION TIME
7. SOMERSET CARE - POPHAM COURT CARE HOME, WELLINGTON
Following on from the discussion about this issue at the last meeting Dr Jane Townson, Chief Executive Officer, Somerset Care Group and Stephen Chandler, Director of Adult Social Services at SCC, will attend this meeting to discuss further the reasons for closure of Popham Court Care Home in Wellington.
8. WELLINGTON COMMUNITY HOSPITAL

Winter planning for community hospitals in Somerset 

We have received information from the Somerset Partnership NHS Foundation Trust about the re-opening of the inpatient beds at Wellington Community Hospital and some of the challenges being faced in staffing community hospital beds in Somerset at the current time.

In recent months, the Trust has experienced an increase in patients needing specialist stroke rehabilitation provided in their community hospitals. To help care for this rise in stroke patients they need to open five extra beds in their two specialist inpatient stroke rehabilitation units (at South Petherton and Williton). This will help speed up discharge for those patients well enough to leave a district general hospital but still needing some hospital care and rehabilitation. We are told that this decision has the support of the Clinical Commissioning Group, colleagues in both acute trusts and the County Council’s Scrutiny for Policies, Adults and Health Committee.

The Trust’s staffing position remains challenging, with a significant number of nursing vacancies across all hospitals, staff for these extra stroke beds needs to be drawn from their existing pool of nursing staff. To support the increase in stroke beds, the Trust have decided to “pause” their plans for re-opening Wellington Community Hospital which has been closed temporarily to allow urgent repairs while the Trust consider how best to deploy staff to support these changes. 

The Trust would like to reassure us that there are currently around 30 available beds in community hospitals across Somerset, and everyone who needs a community hospital bed will get one.

They will also carry out a review over the next few weeks to assess the staffing situation of all the community hospitals across Somerset and to consider any further action that may be needed. As part of this, they will continue to gather views from local communities affected by the temporary changes and invite local people to have their say.  

The Council will be kept informed of these engagement plans and will receive a more detailed briefing shortly outlining the current challenges that they are facing.

9. WELLINGTON LIBRARY

And now for some good news….,

Members will, of course, be aware that recommendations following the County Council’s Libraries Redesign programme have now been published and can be viewed on the county council’s website at:

http://democracy.somerset.gov.uk/ieListMeetings.aspx?CId=184&Year=0
In short, the recommendation for Wellington Library is that it will continue as a fully funded library. The County have said that they would still be interested to continue discussions about sharing space somehow in Wellington and look forward to working with us in the future.

10. NEIGHBOURHOOD POLICE SERVICE IN SOMERSET WEST

We have recently been advised Chief Inspector Lisa Simpson of plans to deliver Neighbourhood Policing in a slightly different way. Attached to the agenda is a letter from Chief Inspector Simpson explaining the changes that are now in operation. These were alluded to at the last Council meeting during PCSO Simon Bramley’s report.

Also attached is a statement from Somerset West Independent Advisory Group saying that they will be monitoring the operation of this new model and encouraging involvement in their questionnaire and a later survey.
11. DEMOLITION OF PUBLIC HOUSE, PUBLIC TOILETS AND 10 COUNCIL HOUSES AND ERECTION OF 26 No. DWELLINGS (12 No. 1 BED, 9 No. 2 BED, 4 No. 3 BED AND 1 No. 4 BED) AT THE WEAVERS ARMS AND OAKEN GROUND, ROCKWELL GREEN, WELLINGTON
Members have been very frustrated at the slow progress of this development. The Council are keen to know just what the problems are, why it is taking so long, when it is likely to be completed and when a start would be made on letting the properties. It would also be helpful to know if it was still intended to give priority to local people. 
Following the last Town Council meeting the TDBC Housing Portfolio Holder and the Housing Development and Enabling Manager have again been contacted. The good news is that the houses and bungalow have now been snagged and TDBC anticipate taking handover shortly. An exact date is under discussion. There are, however, various unforeseen technical issues still to be resolved. TDBC is working with the contractor to ensure the final homes are finished to a high quality and any defects identified and remedied.

They hoping to have more news on the handover dates prior to the 12th November. Any further information will, of course, be reported at the meeting.
12. GRANTS
 (a) Transition Town Wellington
This application for approximately £900 of funding toward the costs of a repair café in Wellington was deferred from the last meeting, pending further information about other funding sources. The Town Council have supported TTW in the past by giving a grant of £1,600 to the Sustainable Food Group in February 2016, holding the Highway Adoption Licence for the Post Close Community Orchard (2017) and facilitating a Visioning Event presentation by Taunton Transition Town on the implications of peak oil and climate change (2010). 
Having spoken to the applicant she has said that, “as a novice applicant, I've not put the case in the right way but would reiterate that I was not expecting to receive the whole amount that we need from one source and would be grateful for any amount the council felt able to grant us.” An application for funding has also been made to the Somerset Community Foundation. The outcome of this bid will be reported at the meeting.
(b) Wellington Cricket Club

An application for grant in the sum of £1095 was received from Wellington Cricket Club, although this has now been amended to £985.50 due to a reduction in their cost of hiring Court Field Sports Hall. Once again the club is asking for assistance in connection with its very successful series of winter coaching sessions for the young people of the area, which has been made possible by the support of the Town Council since 2010. 

(c) Wellington Wildcats

The Wellington Wildcats Section of the Wellington Football Club has submitted an application for grant funding in the sum of £1,000 to help grow membership.
The Council previously supported the Wildcats in 

2015/16 with a grant of £650, 

2016/17 with a grant of £700 and

2017/18 with a grant of £1,000. 

In addition the Wellington Football Club (of which the Wildcats are part) received a grant of £1,000 towards shower repairs in 2016/17.

(d) Wellington Choral Society

A very detailed application for a grant has been received from the Wellington Choral Society. They are asking for £2,000 towards the Society’s performance of Bach’s St Mathew Passion on 30 March 2019.

The Council supported the Society in November 2017 when a grant of £2,997.36 was made. The money was used as a contribution towards the cost of modifying its staging equipment.

(e) Court Fields Community Pre-School
A grant application has also been received from Court Felds Community Pre School. Having been encouraged by the County Council to expand to meet demand the group are looking to relocate to the Youth Centre. Alterations to the building would be required and this would cost in the region of £32,000. The Pre-School previously understood that some degree of County Council funding would be made available but this is no longer the case. As will be seen the request of funding required is not specified. Any contribution the Council were able to make would be gratefully received by the Pre-School. An application has also been made to the Somerset Community Foundation for £1,000 of funding.
Full details of all the above applications for grant have previously been circulted to members.
There is currently £10,500 available in this year’s grants budget
13. ROCKWELL GREEN, WELLINGTON EAST, WELLINGTON NORTH AND WELLINGTON SOUTH FINAL RECOMMENDATIONS FOR SOMERSET WEST AND TAUNTON
In May 2018, the Government agreed to set up a new local authority called Somerset West and Taunton Council. Following the of the Local Government Boundary Commission’s draft recommendations consultation from 3 July 2018 to 27 August 2018, the Commission has now finalised ward boundaries for the new authority, in time for its first elections in May 2019.

They are proposing that Somerset West and Taunton Council should have 59 councillors.

Those councillors should represent 5 three-councillor wards, 14 two-councillor wards and 16 one councillor wards, across Somerset West and Taunton.

They have now completed their electoral review of Somerset West and Taunton Council. 
The electoral arrangements for Wellington will change because of the Commission’s recommendations. Attached to the agenda is an extract from the report and an accompanying plan.
14. REPORTS BACK FROM COMMITTEES, SUB GROUPS AND OUTSIDE BODIES
(a) Town Centre Working Group
A meeting of the Town Centre Working Group took place on 30 October 2018. 
The notes of that meeting are attached.
(b) Somerset Association of Local Councils

Councillor Lloyd attended an All Areas Meeting of SALC on Saturday 27th October at The Edgar Hall, Somerton. The association plan to change its status from an unincorporated membership association to a not for profit company limited by guarantee. This change will give protection to those members who volunteer to be part of the management structure and will not lead to any noticeable change in the way SALC deliver their services. 

At the meeting members heard from senior-level guest speakers to discuss a range of topical matters. 
Councillor Lloyd will report further

(c) Devon and Somerset Metro Meeting

Councillor Bowrah to update members on the latest position
15. CHRISTMAS PARKING
Notification has been received from TDBC that it has been agreed to give free parking in all TDBC Wellington car parks on the four Saturdays leading up to Christmas – 2nd, 8th, 15th and 22nd December.
16. HOUSE OF SOMERSET

This very interesting proposal was the subject of a presentation at an informal meeting of the Council on 6 November.
The aim is to provide a visitor/destination experience at the gateway to Wellington. 
17.  COUNCIL INCOME AND EXPENDITURE – Report attached
16. ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT
(a) HMRC - £86.93 – October 2018 deductions

(b) Somerset County Council - £175.10 - Superannuation for Deputy Clerk

(c) Somerset County Council - £91.40 - Pension Fund deficit

(d) Chess - £102.71 – Telephone and broadband
(e) AIS Contract Cleaners - £115.20 – Office and Chamber cleaning
(f) National Trust - £50.00 – Christmas cards
(g) MTMIT - £25.00 – repair to lap top
(h) The Edge Directory - £460 – Newsletter

(i) British Gas - £45.12 – Electricity, Longforth Road Public Conveniences

(j) TDBC - £70 – Premises Licence Annual Fee

(k) Cllr James - £93.90 – Travel allowance

(l) Viking - £328.79 – Stationery and supplies

(m) Wellington School Trading Company - £305.26 – Hospitality at Civic Service

(n) Cllr Lloyd - £56.05 – Travel allowance
(o) Viking - £227.71 – Stationery and supplies

(p) Cosmic - £114 – Annual website hosting fee

(q) water2business - £1,300.70 – water services bill, Longforth Road Public Conveniences (for the period 01/02/2017 to 06/08/2018)

(r) Judith Goss - £53.00 – War Grave flowers
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Members of Somerset County Council:

Councillor Andrew Govier

Councillor James Hunt
Councillor John Thorne
Members of Taunton Deane Borough Council:
Councillors R Bowrah, W Brown, A Govier, R Henley, J Hunt, G James, J Reed and V Stock-Williams 
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